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February 4, 2008 

 
 
 
Agency Director 
Agency Name 
Street Address 
City, IL Zip Code 
 
Dear (Agency Director) 
 
I am pleased to provide you with a copy of the 2008 State Hispanic Employment Plan 
which was submitted by the Department of Central Management Services to the 
General Assembly on February 1, as required by law.  The Plan has just completed its 
second full year and is beginning to make significant progress. I would like to share with 
you some of this year’s accomplishments: 
 

• The Plan Coordinator has developed a Model Recruitment Plan and a Model 
Hispanic Employment Plan to assist agencies to meet their affirmative action 
goals.  

 
• CMS completed one of the Plan’s major goals − to restructure the eligibility list to 

include EEO data, enabling agencies to identify an underutilized pool of 
candidates to interview.  

 
• The Office of the Auditor General now includes compliance with the State 

Hispanic Employment Plan as part of its checklist when conducting agency 
audits.  

 
• Of the 4,967 hires in FY07, 203 were Hispanics, equaling a hiring rate of more 

than 4% − and more than 6% of all State agency promotions last year went to 
Hispanics.  

 
• The State now has 1,679 positions established as Spanish-Speaking option—a 

gain of 590 bilingual positions since its inception in December 2005 for an 
increase of 35%. 

 
The benefits of having a diverse workforce are many, including enabling agencies to 
provide better and more inclusive service to Illinois taxpayers and the general public. 
Therefore, I strongly encourage your agency to continue to build upon your affirmative 
action and Equal Employment Opportunity goals including emphasis on hiring, training, 
retention and promotion.   
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Please feel free to share the Plan with your senior management staff including your HR 
Director, AA/EEO Officer and Recruitment Manager.  The Plan may also be accessed 
electronically at the CMS Diversity Enrichment Program web page at 
http://www.work.illinois.gov/diversityenglish.htm.   
 
By working together on this initiative, we can achieve this goal and better serve all 
residents of our great state. If you have any questions or need additional information, 
please don’t hesitate to contact Olga Iniguez, State Hispanic Employment Plan 
Coordinator and Acting Manager of the CMS Diversity Enrichment Program, at 
312/814-3844 or olga.iniguez@illinois.gov. 
  
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
  Maureen T. O’Donnell 
  Acting Director 
  
     
Attachment 
 


























































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































